

West - DNR, Lucas <lucas.west@state.co.us>

## **Ore Pad Construction Letter**

Michael Rutter <mrutter@western-uranium.com> To: "West - DNR, Lucas" <lucas.west@state.co.us> Wed, Apr 22, 2020 at 7:49 PM

Lucas,

Please see attached information we talked about.

I hope this is what you are looking for.

Mike

**DRMS Ore Pad Construction Letter.pdf** 

## Pinon Ridge Mining LLC

31161 Highway 90, PO Box 825 Nucla, Colorado 81424

April 17, 2020

Mr. Lucas West, Environmental Protection Specialist Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 Denver, CO 80203

Transmittal: Sunday Mine Complex Letter and Pictures

Sunday Mine (Permit M-1977-285), St. Jude Mine (Permit M-1978-039HR), West Sunday Mine (Permit M-1981-021)

Dear Mr. West:

Pinon Ridge Mining LLC (PRM) is pleased to respond to the letter you sent on April 9, 2020. The company would prefer the DRMS to remote review and approval process for the ore pad construction. I have included pictures and a signed letter from H&H Linings indicating that there was no damage during shipping or installation to the liners and was installed per the manufacture guidelines.

Please give me a call if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

PINON RIDGE MINING LLC

Mike Rutter

Vice President, Operations

CC: James Blair, Bureau of Land Management George Glasier, Pinon Ridge Mining Frank Filas, Filas Engineering

## Preserving Our Environment



Through Water Conservation

## Water Containment Products · Liners

April 17, 2020

ACM Excavation Attn: Monte Spor P.O. Box 334 Norwood, CO 81423

RE: PVC Liner Installation at Sunday Mine, West Sunday Mine, and St. Jude

Dear Monty,

During installation of each ore pad, the 30 mil PVC liner was inspected by H&H employees. During inspection of the liner, we were looking for imperfections and damage that may have occurred during shipping, handling and installation of the liner that would compromise the integrity, performance, and longevity. No damage was encountered to liner and installation was preformed per manufacture guidelines.

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at 970-261-7680 or bk@hhlining.com.

Sincerely,

Brian Kendall President

H&H Lining Inc.

















